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Hi everyone. Hope you are doing well and enjoying your summer with family and friends. Thank you so much for 
your support. I really appreciate it. The Lord is doing a lot here. It’s great to be participating ! So, an update on 
the chairs situation. We have finally set upon a plan which will entail flying to Santa Cruz Bolivia . Anthony and 
his helper and I will be going sometime in September. The ministry in the US will be shipping a shipping contain-
er full of wheel chairs including the motorized chair for Anthony. 

 So,  It’s with mixed emotions to report that Amanda has passed 
away and is with Jesus now. She had been in the Hospital for al-
most two months trying to recover from pneumonia.  I visited her 
before the National Conference in June. It was rather awkward. She 
did not say much. I new she was not happy being away from family 
and friends. Visitation was by appointment only. So, she didn’t 
receive a lot of visits. At the beginning of July she was put in ICU. 
She stayed in the unit until she passed. During a time praying for 
her I imagined her being with Jesus. It was difficult to know how to 
pray. So, I continued to pray for her recovery. It’s bitter /sweet. She 
is with Jesus but, she has left family and friends that miss her deep-
ly. She was a good friend to many. At the end of the day she is with 
Jesus and that says it all.  

           

Work was done 
to put a roof 
over the en-
trance of the 
Vinyard Maca-
pá church.  This 
will prevent the 
rain water from 
flooding the 
church. 

Ok my friends, Thanks for 
your prayers for the Wheel 
chair project. There is a plan 
in place. All the details of 
the shipment have yet to be 
determined. I will keep you 
updated.  
  Pray for our health. We are 
experiencing another wave 
of sickness in the church. 
Christopher’s family has 
been suffering quite a bit. 
   Lord Bless each and  
every one !  Bob Lesher 


